
Welcome new 4-H Families!
 

We are pleased to welcome all  new families,  members, cloverbuds and 

volunteers to the Fergus/Petroleum County 4-H Program. We look forward 

to getting to know you and participating in 4-H events and activit ies together.  

Please feel  free to contact us at the Extension Office with any questions 

you might have.  We are located behind the Courthouse in Lewistown and our phone is 

406-535-3919. Your club leaders and families in your 4-H club are also a 

great resource for help and information. Attending your monthly club meetings is vital

for the best possible experience in the 4-H Program. 

4-H Enrollment Deadline was January 1st
 

If you missed the January 1st  deadline you may sti l l  enroll  during the Grace Period 

from January 2nd to January 15th, please complete all  steps to the enrollment

process by this date.  You will  need to pay for your own literature and check with the

organizational leader of the club you would l ike to join, to make sure they will  st i l l

accept new members for the year.   

ZSuite 4-H Enrollment Program
 

You will  log in with the email you used with 4honline last year and your old

password. If you have forgotten your password- hit  forgot password and

they will  email  you a temporary. Most importantly,  if  you were in 4-H last

year, do not create a new household, you will  lose the data (projects,  years

in 4-H etc. )  from last year.  ZSuites also has a great l ive chat and they

respond immediately.

http://www.montana4h.org/resources/4henrollment/index.html 

Great information and a video to help you with enrollment at this site .  Be sure to

choose the appropriate instructions if you are a returning family or new. 

http://www.montana4h.org/projects/index.html  

If  you do not have the Montana 4-H Clover to read, please go to this site to 

learn about the projects you are interested in and their completion

requirements.  
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https://montanawinterfair.com/




Hello 4H’ers. My name is Andrew Oestreich, and I am a 4H shooting instructor. This year we had the

privilege of hosting the 4H shooting instructor training, in Lewistown, and we have multiple carded

instructors in Lewistown for all the shooting sports disciplines.

I (Andrew Oestreich) am carded for rifles and shotguns. Cody Ream is carded for pistols and muzzleloaders.

Brian Mauws and his wife are carded for rifle and hunting.

Last year I tried to get some shooting days set up for the County but had low participation (likely due to the

program being absent for some time and poor advertising), so this year I have talked with the Extension

Office and come up with another plan for shooting sports. My plan is to expose kids to the full gamut of

shooting sports 4H offers and venture into the other shooting hobbies/sports that exist in the world. Because

this is a full range of shooting sports, I will not require kids to be signed up for the shooting sports program.

So, I hesitate to say; all 4H kids that are old enough to participate for the specific shooting discipline are

welcome to participate, if accompanied by a parent. I will talk with parents and kids after each session to

gauge interest and how we as a 4H instructors want to pursue growing the shooting sports program in

Fergus County. I have an ambitious plan that will require parent participation and willingness to pay their

kids way, if it is going to be successful. 

My Plan Summary;
·       All enrolled 4H Kids can participate as long as they meet the age requirements for the discipline 

being offered. Sorry no Cloverbuds, 8yr olds can shoot BB guns only, and 9yr olds can shoot most 

all other disciplines. 

·       Communications will be through a group text message and the Fergus County Extension office

(Facebook and Instagram). And parents will be required to RSVP to participate. The Fergus County Extension

Office can be contacted via email at fergus4H@montana.edu and by phone (406) 535-3919 or 

their Facebook and Instagram page. The extension office will get the phone numbers of people who are

interested to me.

·       Shooting discipline, location, and times will vary, but I plan to shoot on Sunday afternoons, after

Church and many clubs have their meetings. This will be communicated through text if you sign up to

receive texts (see bullet above).

Shooting disciplines offered:
o   Rifle, will include shooting BB guns for fundamentals and air rifles to further enforce fundamentals and

expand range. Once the weather is nice, we will move outdoors and shoot .22s and even do a day of long-

range shooting with centerfire rifles.

o   Shotgun, I will expose kids to hand thrown targets, single thrower targets, trap, skeet, and sporting

clays.

o   Pistol, will include air pistol shooting and .22s.

o   Muzzleloaders, assuming we can find equipment will be largely a history of firearms lesson with some

shooting.

o   Archery, Cost. I cannot afford to offer this free of charge, nor do I have the ability to take on a ton of

kids without parent participation. I will do the best I can to get costs reduced, but I do not have all the

firearms needed to supply the kids nor do I have the ammunition or targets. Costs will vary depending on the

shooting discipline being offered, but will largely consist of supplying your own ammunition, targets, and

personal protection equipment (eye protection and ear protection).

During the winter months we will shoot one day per month. This month (January) we will shoot on the 21st

at 1:00pm in Moore. I will let those who contact the extension office and I know the location. We will shoot

BB guns and go over fundamentals. I have all the BB guns, BBs, and targets for that day. Parents, we will

have a quick discussion to gauge the amount and type of interest parents have and help me figure out how

we want to steer the program as we move forward.  This will not be the only opportunity to participate.

This year I am only trying to expose kids to safe fundamentals of multiple shooting disciplines. 

If you are a serious shooter and hope to compete as part of your shooting sports program I would suggest

looking at other shooting opportunities in Lewistown. I would recommend the Lewistown Junior Rifle club.

The Rifle club has all the equipment and facilities. We may expand our program in the future depending 

on kid and parent interest. 
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C h r i s t i n a  B u s y  B e e s  h a v e  b e e n
    b u s y  t h e  l a s t  f e w  m o n t h s

       The Christina busy bees have been very busy lately with electing officers,

decorating Christmas wreaths, and toiletry shopping. 

         In November we elected officers.  Every 4-H year we elect officers to help run

our meetings.  We have a President,  Vice President,  Secretary, Treasurer,  Recreation

Leader, Historian, and Reporter.  Our president is Olivia Demars and our vice

president is Ashlen Arntzen. Our secretary is Alyssa Vanek and the treasurer is

Lizzy Shammel.  The historian is Cassie Yeager and the reporter is Briel la Arntzen.

The recreational leader is Olivia d ’Autremont.

         We also helped put up a l ight display for our club at Bright Country Nights at

the fairgrounds in Lewistown. We hung our club sign and this helps promote 4-H to

others in the community who drove through the l ights displays.

         In December we decorated Christmas wreaths.We decorate wreaths to sell  and

raise money for our 4-H club.  We use this money to buy club t-shirts and to attend

4-H camps. We decorate them with pinecones, ornaments,  berries,  cinnamon sticks

and oranges.  Our wreaths are real pine needles.  

         In December we did toiletry shopping for community service.  Our 4-H club

used money we raised from sell ing wreaths to go shopping for toiletry items to help

the 4-H Ambassadors toiletry drive.  We wanted to help people who aren't  able to

have everything we have. Imagine not having toilet  paper or a toothbrush! That ’s

why we went toiletry shopping, so kids and parents can have everything they need.  
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C h r i s t i n a  B u s y  B e e s  
The Christina Busy Bee 4-H Club donated a

portion of their club’s fundraising monies to

shop for and contribute toiletry items for the

 4-H Ambassadors Toiletry Drive.

In December we decorated Christmas wreaths.  We decorate

wreaths to sell  and raise money for our 4-H club.  

We use this money to buy club t-shirts and to attend 4-H

camps. 



M o o r e  b a r n s t o m p e r s
Had an educational morning! I  thought I  knew plenty on meat

processing thanks to years of hunting and processing wild

game but USDA regulations were a new ball  game to learn

through this project!

Huge thank you to Lexie Wichman for taking on this project

and Wichman Herefords for being our first donor!

As part of a student FCCLA project,  our new #BeefToSchool

program officially began this morning when the first beef was

processed.  In attendance were Mrs.  Eike, LexiW, JustinW and

Mr. Stiegler.  Thank you to Wichman Herefords!

If you know of anyone who is interested in participating in

this program, please have then reach out to us for details .

#MoorePublicSchools #MooreMT

https://www.facebook.com/lexie.wichman.5?__cft__[0]=AZX49EejLG2lf5WwXK8uliesMO-2vTOm6CEcAb3bKm8R4OB3vKpUBg2N54eyW5E6TA3TEtnGoQ1cRCSHnDld8UbhpfKLmhnraOD2kTutwTXWoHi1-0sOQQKOjYmzpBpshENHk7XAc7h5UaunsJyqeSS1_licBmAHObXqRTzizziSJr8qIZI_VqTg1vyoK_kfJu89odl1DkJnB7T2P5ItXuvb&__tn__=-]K-R
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100088895346317&__cft__[0]=AZX49EejLG2lf5WwXK8uliesMO-2vTOm6CEcAb3bKm8R4OB3vKpUBg2N54eyW5E6TA3TEtnGoQ1cRCSHnDld8UbhpfKLmhnraOD2kTutwTXWoHi1-0sOQQKOjYmzpBpshENHk7XAc7h5UaunsJyqeSS1_licBmAHObXqRTzizziSJr8qIZI_VqTg1vyoK_kfJu89odl1DkJnB7T2P5ItXuvb&__tn__=-]K-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/beeftoschool?__eep__=6&__cft__[0]=AZX49EejLG2lf5WwXK8uliesMO-2vTOm6CEcAb3bKm8R4OB3vKpUBg2N54eyW5E6TA3TEtnGoQ1cRCSHnDld8UbhpfKLmhnraOD2kTutwTXWoHi1-0sOQQKOjYmzpBpshENHk7XAc7h5UaunsJyqeSS1_licBmAHObXqRTzizziSJr8qIZI_VqTg1vyoK_kfJu89odl1DkJnB7T2P5ItXuvb&__tn__=*NK-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/moorepublicschools?__eep__=6&__cft__[0]=AZX49EejLG2lf5WwXK8uliesMO-2vTOm6CEcAb3bKm8R4OB3vKpUBg2N54eyW5E6TA3TEtnGoQ1cRCSHnDld8UbhpfKLmhnraOD2kTutwTXWoHi1-0sOQQKOjYmzpBpshENHk7XAc7h5UaunsJyqeSS1_licBmAHObXqRTzizziSJr8qIZI_VqTg1vyoK_kfJu89odl1DkJnB7T2P5ItXuvb&__tn__=*NK-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/mooremt?__eep__=6&__cft__[0]=AZX49EejLG2lf5WwXK8uliesMO-2vTOm6CEcAb3bKm8R4OB3vKpUBg2N54eyW5E6TA3TEtnGoQ1cRCSHnDld8UbhpfKLmhnraOD2kTutwTXWoHi1-0sOQQKOjYmzpBpshENHk7XAc7h5UaunsJyqeSS1_licBmAHObXqRTzizziSJr8qIZI_VqTg1vyoK_kfJu89odl1DkJnB7T2P5ItXuvb&__tn__=*NK-y-R




The event has a camp feel 

because everything will  take place in one school or location. 

Participants will  bring air mattresses and sleeping bags to sleep on the gym 

floor, and attend workshops all  together in the school and join lots of social 

and fun activit ies.  

This event is ideal for younger senior members to attend as 

a first-t ime state event.  I t  al lows them to form relationships with 4-H peers from

across the state,  broaden their skil ls,  and widen their network. 

Extension Staff and volunteers:  The idea of sleeping on an air mattress in a school

gym may not be your idea of a fun weekend, but this is a great event for you too!

The program is conducive to meeting people from around the state and exchanging

ideas.  You are sure to gain some great info and bring home motivated youth leaders.

Registration will  be through ZSuite beginning in February. The cost will  be around

$100 to $125 per person. Participants will  have the opportunity to pick from a l ist  of

workshops during registration. Please SAVE the DATE and GO FOR GREEN in 2024!

Talk to your 4-H friends about attending this great event!

This event provides an opportunity for youth and adults to enhance their leadership,

communication and team building skil ls in an action packed and interactive sett ing.

Rec Lab programming is designed to provide participants with tips and tricks for

being a better club, camp, and community leader.

What is Rec Lab? It  sounds l ike a funny name for a 4-H event.

Rec Lab stands for Recreation Lab and means that everything is hands-on and fun!

This event is a 4-H member favorite because it  gives kids the opportunity to

enhance their leadership, communication, and team building skil ls in an action-

packed and interactive sett ing.  

Rec Lab's programming goal is to provide participants with tips and tricks for being

a better club, camp, and community leader.

April 19th-21st
Going For

Boulder, MT
The Green



January  
1st

Office Closed New Years Eve

Ambassador Applications Due date moved

3rd

Horse Judging Practice 4pm Ext Office

5th

Radio Spot 10:10am

8th

Horse Committee Meeting 5:15pm Ext Office

10th

Livestock Judging Practice 4pm Ext Office

11th

Food Booth Committee Meeting

13th

Small & Large Animal Workshop 9am First

Christian Church. Small Animal Meeting to

follow.

14th

Rate of Gain and Optional Beef Tagging Day

at 10am-2pm at Gateway

Leadership Academy 3pm Ext Office

15th

Beef Tags Due

17th

Horse Judging Practice 4pm Ext Office

21st

Intro to Shooting Sports 1pm Moore School

22nd

Static Committee Meeting 5L15pm Ext Office

24th

Livestock Judging Practice 4pm Ext Office

26th-28th

Montana Winter Fair

February
1st

Camp Counselor Applications Due

2nd

Radio Spot 10:10am

11th

Mandatory Counselor Training 12pm Ext

Office 12pm

Leadership Academy 3pm Ext Office & Zoom

13th

Valentine Cakes due to the Ext Office

14th

Delivering Valentine Cakes

March
1st

Ambassador Applications Due

3rd

Radio Spot 10:10am

10th

Leadership Academy 3pm Ext Office

11th

 Public Speaking Day/Gavel Games

Registration Due

24th

Public Speaking/Gavel Games Day 1pm

Boys and Girls Club

April
3rd

Radio Spot 10:10am

10th

Leadership Academy 3pm Ext Office

11th

 Public Speaking Day/Gavel Games

Registration Due

19th-21st

Rec Lab Boulder Montana

24th

Public Speaking/Gavel Games Day 1pm

Boys and Girls Club

May
1st  

Fair Enty Begins 

June
11st  

Fair Entry Deadline

18th-20th 

4-H Junior Camp 

July
Fair Week July 22nd-27th

Schedule will  start being posted in April .

4-H Assistant

Chris England

christina.england1@montana.edu

Ag Agent

Cody Ream

cody.ream@montana.edu

Administrative Assistant

Allison Smith

alllison.smith11@montana.edu

FCS Agent

TBD



Sun Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri Sat

1 2 3 4 5 6

Office Closed Horse Judging

Practice

4pm

Extension office

Radio Spot

10:10am

You can 

Pre-record

7 8 9 10 11 12 13

Horse Committee

Meeting 

5:15pm 

Ext Office

Livestock Judging

Practice

4pm

Ext Office

Food booth

Committee

Meeting 4:30pm

Small & Large

Animal Workshop

9am First

Christian Church

Small Animal
Committee Meeting

to Follow

14 15 16 17 18 19 20

Leadership

Academy 

3pm Ext Office

Rate of Gain

Contest 10am

Gateway

Beef Tagging Day

10am Gateway

Beef tags

information due

to the office

Horse Judging

Practice

4pm

Extension office

21 22 23 24 25 26 27

Intro to all

shooting sports

with Andy & Cody

Moore School

1pm

Static Committee

Meeting

5:15pm

Ext Office

Livestock Judging

Practice

4pm

Ext Office

Winter

Fair

Winter

Fair

28 29 30 31

Winter

Fair




